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Hubert Kamola appointed President of the Management Board of
Grupa Azoty Puławy

On May 7, the Supervisory Board of Grupa Azoty Puławy appointed Hubert Kamola as a Member of the
Management Board, effective May 8, 2024, for the remaining duration of the three-year term starting on
May 26, 2022. Mr. Kamola will take on the role of President of the Management Board.

On the same day, Hubert Kamola resigned from his position as a Member of the Company's Supervisory Board,
effective May 7, 2024. Kamola had been serving on the Supervisory Board and, since April 12, 2024, had been
delegated to temporarily perform the duties of President of the Management Board.

Since April 13, Kamola has also been the Vice President of the Management Board of Grupa Azoty S.A., and since
March 20, he has been a Supervisory Board Member delegated to perform the duties of Vice President of the
Management Board of Grupa Azoty S.A.

Mr. Kamola has declared that his activities outside Grupa Azoty Puławy do not conflict with the Company's
operations, and he is not involved in competitive companies as a partner in any form of partnership or as
a member of governing bodies in other competitive entities. The Company received a statement from Mr.
Kamola confirming he has not been entered into the Register of Insolvent Debtors maintained by the National
Court Register.

Details about Hubert Kamola's education, qualifications, and previous roles, along with his professional career,
are included in the current report available at Grupa Azoty Puławy Investor Relations.

https://pulawy.grupaazoty.com/relacje-inwestorskie/raporty-gieldowe/raporty-biezace

